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	To:  Early Years colleagues

	

	

	

	


Dear Early Years colleagues  
 
Firstly, I trust you are safe and well and thank you for your ongoing work undertaken by you and your colleagues in such challenging times.
 

We are writing provide an update regarding work ongoing by Cumbria County Council to be able to offer you and your employees the opportunity to access Lateral Flow Testing to detect Covid-19.  
  
What is Lateral Flow Testing? 
Lateral Flow Testing (LFT) is a type of test to detect COVID-19. The test involves taking a swab from the nose and throat and provides a rapid result within 30 minutes on site, without the need to send the swabs to a laboratory for analysis. LFT provides a relatively simple way to test larger numbers of asymptomatic people regularly and can help to identify employees with COVID-19 who need to self-isolate. It can also reduce employee absence by giving confidence that people do not have COVID-19.  The test is not 100% accurate but we have completed a successful pilot in the County’s secondary schools which found and continues to find positive cases in people who were not showing any symptoms, so a credible programme to rollout across the county.
   
How can I access Lateral Flow Testing? 
As you may be aware, there are currently two Lateral Flow Testing programmes covering educational settings. One programme is the national testing in schools programme, coordinated by central government departments. This programme was initially launched in December and to date has been rolled-out to secondary schools, further education colleges, and more recently staff in primary schools, schools-based nurseries and maintained nurseries. 
  
The second programme is the Community Testing Programme also being funded by central government but with delivery through Local Authorities and overseen by Directors of Public Health. In Cumbria, any staff from early years settings not covered by the national schools programme will be eligible to access Lateral Flow Testing via this community testing route.  
 

The Community Testing Programme is currently in development by a dedicated project team at Cumbria County Council. Initially we are working towards rolling out lateral flow testing to priority sectors. 
 
Early Years settings such as yourselves are in this priority cohort and this letter aims to begin engagement and work with you to offer testing as soon as possible.  
 

Work has already progressed well to scope the number of settings to be offered testing, the scale and geography so that we can work with you to consider the best option of how you can access the test.

  
We are aware many Early Years providers are very keen to access the testing quickly to help ensure the safety of employees and the wider community.  The County Council shares that ambition.
 
Please be assured we are working very hard to develop a delivery model which will aim to meet your needs, and via a model that best suits your business and ways of working. We are working closely with our Early Years colleagues and the Public Health team to do this safely and as soon as possible.  
 
The Lateral flow test itself is relatively easy to take after initial setup and training, however the programme to mobilise testing at scale is complex, especially for a large geographical county such as Cumbria.

 

For some larger Early Years providers we have received feedback that providers would prefer to be set up, trained and conduct regular testing in their own premises using a ‘train the trainer’ model and their own staff test others in a supervised manner. Where this is possible we will aim to support this desire.
 
For smaller providers this may not be possible and we are therefore looking to develop a community programme to try to make testing accessible for as many people as possible who will be able to visit a test ‘site’ to be tested. Each model has its advantages and disadvantages with product licensing, health and safety and waste disposal conditions all important factors needing to be adhered to, making this a complex programme to implement at scale. 
 
We are however determined to overcome these challenges and can assure Early Years providers that this vital sector are currently a top priority cohort for community lateral flow testing and we are working hard to implement a solution as soon as possible.   
 

Why can’t test kits be provided to us now and testing be completed at home in the same way as Primary School colleagues?
Unfortunately the product regulators have only approved Lateral Flow Tests to be conducted at home for staff that work in Primary School and Maintained Nursery settings, NHS workers and Residential Care Home workers. Cumbria County Council has requested Government approve that home testing is expanded to wider cohorts such as Early Years, but at this stage Lateral Flow Testing for your colleagues is not permitted for home testing.
  
When is testing likely to be available?
It is not possible at this stage to be able to provide an exact date when testing when be available, but please be assured this is a top priority and we will aim to be able to offer testing as soon as possible.

 
Where can I find out more? 
We will continue to work on this vital project behind the scenes and hope to contact you again soon with proposed test delivery arrangements and dates.  In the meantime, please direct any specific queries to your Early Years Advisor and we will assist you as quickly as possible. 
Yours sincerely  
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Dan Barton
Paul Robinson


Assistant Director, Education & Skills
Assistant Director, Organisational Change
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